
Digital Archive
International History Declassified

digitalarchive.wilsoncenter.org

May 27, 1978
TELEGRAM 066.705 from the Romanian Embassy in

Pyongyang to the Romanian Ministry of Foreign
Affairs

Citation:

"TELEGRAM 066.705 from the Romanian Embassy in Pyongyang to the Romanian
Ministry of Foreign Affairs", May 27, 1978, Wilson Center Digital Archive, Archive of the
Romanian Ministry of Foreign Affairs (AMAE), Folder 782/1978, Matter 220/F, Relations
between North Korea and Socialist Countries (Czechoslovakia, China, Cuba, GDR,
Yugoslavia, USSR), January-December 1978.  Obtained and translated for NKIDP by Eliza
Gheorghe. https://wilson-center-digital-archive.dvincitest.com/document/116408

Summary:

The USSR complains that the May 13th issue of Nodong Sinmun contains a Chinese
protest note regarding recent incidents on the Sino-Soviet border.

Credits:

This document was made possible with support from ROK Ministry of Unification

Original Language:

Romanian

Contents:

Translation - English

digitalarchive.wilsoncenter.org


Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

TELEGRAM 066.705

To: the Romanian Ministry of Foreign Affairs (First Directorate - Liaison)
From: the Romanian Embassy in Pyongyang

Date: May 27th, 1978

On May 26th, 1978, in a conversation with Victor Nanu, B. Pimenov,
Minister-counselor of the Soviet Embassy in Pyongyang, said that on May 17th, 1978,
the USSR Ambassador to the DPRK, during an audience at the Director of the First
Liaison Directorate within the DPRK Ministry of Foreign Affairs, complained against
the fact that the May 13th issue of the Nodong Sinmun newspaper published the
Chinese protest note regarding the recent incidents on the Sino-Soviet border (reftel
066.683).

Moreover, the Korean Ambassador in Moscow was invited to the Soviet Ministry of
Foreign Affairs where he received a similar complaint.

The Soviet diplomat added, from his own initiative, that the Koreans justify publishing
the note as a reply to the critical article about the PRC published in Pravda on May
11th, in which, among other things, it was pointed out that the recent visits of certain
Chinese officials to Asian countries seek to attract the leadership of those countries in
question in the anti-Soviet campaign.

The Soviet diplomat pointed out that the Korean authorities received an explanation
in which they were told [the article in question] was not referring to the DPRK.

Signed
Dumitru Popa


